From: Diane D'Arrigo

Sent: Saturday, March 31, 2012 1:12 AM

To: Paul J. Bembia

Cc: Barbara Warren; agnes williams; Kathy McGoldrick

Subject: request for information on the new Study Areas

Paul Bembia NYSERDA

March 31, 2012

Dear Paul:

I was listening to the March 28<sup>th</sup> 2012 CTF meeting and heard your report that there are 5 new study teams being set up or at least 5 study areas being started.

Could you please send me a list or link to the new Areas of Study?

I could not write as fast as you read them and cannot find this on the DOE, NYSERDA or CTF websites.

Who will be the Subject Matter Experts? What is the scope of each?

Will the same SMEs do all 3 of the Exhumation and both of the Engineered Barriers?

How will these folks be selected? I realize ECS has 'people' but who are they and who else is being sought? For the engineered barrier studies—HOW LONG will they assume institutional control to keep tracking and putting in the barriers? I don't even know of any plans for replacement of the PTW which is already in place but only expected to last 20 years. Somehow the reality of the constant need for more and more barriers has to be incorporated into the studies.

When will we-public- be offered a chance to participate in the direction/cope/questions the teams will ask and the make up of the teams to answer?

Thank you,